

LIÊN HIỆP CÁC TỔ CHỨC HỮU NGHỊ VIỆT NAM

THE VIETNAM UNION OF FRIENDSHIP ORGANIZATIONS (VUFO)

105A Quan Thanh, Hanoi, Vietnam Tel: 024. 38456303 - Fax: 024.37330201

Ha Noi, May 28th, 2021

To: Foreign NGOs working in Viet Nam

Dear colleagues,

The Vict Nam Union of Friendship Organizations (VUFO) would like to send our warmest greetings to you all and draw your attention to the followings:

Viet Nam is now facing the fourth wave of Covid-19 which has spread to 31 provinces/cities and caused highest number of new Covid-19 cases so far. As of 28 May 2021, the Ministry of Health has reported 6,396 confirmed cases, 2,853 recoveries, and 46 deaths. Though many prompt and effective measures have been taken, Viet Nam has still faced many challenges in combating the pandemic.

On May 27, 2021, President Nguyen Xuan Phuc made an appeal to all circles of people, businesses, domestic and foreign organizations to join hand in contributing to defeat the COVID-19 pandemic. In response to the appeal, VUFO would like to kindly request your consideration to provide posible assistance to the endeavor.

Your assistance might be in forms of financial support, medical supplies, daily necessities and technical suport to the professional agencies, medical staff, patients and vulnerable people in the COVID-19 affected areas.

We would like to take this opportunity to express our deepest appreciation to organizations who have already worked with VUFO on this and look forward to hearing from others soon.

For coordination purpose, please kindly inform VUFO of any interventions your organization has carried out or plans for the coming time and any assistance needed from VUFO for such interventions (contact: Ms. Le Thi Thu Trang, Director of Asia Pacific Desk, PACCOM, email: trangle1910@gmail.com, cell: 0974 191 086).

Your prompt action would be highly appreciated!

Thank you very much for your cooperation.

Yours sincerely,

Phan Anh Son

Vice President - Secretary General